Parent Council Meeting Minutes
Tuesday 21st November 2023
6.30pm- The Swan inn at Wybunbury 

Apologies: Christy Woods, Sarah Hardy, Laura Ayers , Emma Minshull, Nova Wallace.  Naomi Moss

Attendees: Caroline Middleton (CM), Laura Hope (LH) , Sue Dale (SD) , Deb Davies (DD), Emily Jarrett (EJ) and Anna Bates (AB)   Note : Action points for individuals are in bold

1. Minutes from last meeting: One mistake to Mrs Gallimore-Johnsons name- Stated as Gallimore- Jackosn – Apologies- typo amended. Otherwise, other items Agreed 

2. Recruitment to Parent Council 
Welcome to the new members AB (Reception Parent Rep) and EJ (Nursery Parent Rep) and EM (Year 2 Parent Rep -sadly unable to attend) 
Ideally there are two Parents Representatves per year group. We still needed parent reps for Nursery x 1, Reception x 1, Year 1 x 1 and Year 4 x2. Discussion ensued and a few parents were suggested for potential new members discussed. 
CM asked if it was ok for her to let parents know who their Parent Representatives are and give out their e-mail addresses to contact with any issues- All agreed.

3. Access to school via the carpark in wet weather
Item has been raised; can anything be done to help with huge puddles that form.
CM confirmed that Mr Randle has this on his radar as a New Year project to dig out the area and incorporate drainage to the affected areas.   

4. Drop off delays in the morning 
Discussion ensued regarding this issue. Can be quite difficult particularly with families with multiple children. If the car behind gives enough space they can leave when they are ready. 
CM to send out SMS reminding parents that drop off can occur anywhere along the coned area and also if parents give enough room between their car and the next they can then leave when they are ready too. 

5. New School Menu
Item raised that parents were not notified of when the new menu started (w/c 06/11). CM will arrange SMS to parents in future advising of the new menu and when it will start.  
Following on from the last meeting - parents tasting menu dates have been confirmed and SMSs sent out today to parents for 6/12+13/12. CM advise that School Council have confirmed feedback that pupils are enjoying the meals, there is less waste, and pupils are enjoying the options. 

6. Friends of Bridgemere
AGM was held on 20/11/23
Next FOBs meeting is on 28/11/23 where Christmas Fair organisation will mainly be discussed.
Key dates going forward – Own Clothes day in exchange for an item for the tombola: 08/12, Christmas fair : 15/12 and Father Christmas visiting 15/12

7. News from school 
· CM confirmed that the Celebration of Learning on Wednesday 18th October was very well received- parent reps agreed that feedback was very positive. CM confirmed another will be arranged again for Spring Term. 
· CM enquired re: Parents evening feedback. It was confirmed that the option of Virtual appointments and Face to Face is well received by both parents and staff alike.
· CM confirmed Harvest Festival went well and was a lovely atmosphere for parents/pupils and staff. 
· Stay and Play events are well received.
· Staffing changes: CM advise that Mrs Chandler’s maternity cover advertisement closing date is this Friday. Interviews to follow.
Mrs Gallimore-Johnson has settled in well. 
DD advised that Mrs Bannister is amazing and has been well received by the pupils. 
· CM confirmed following the last meeting that the school is looking at bringing Sports Day forward to May/June time. 
· OFSTED -They are still expected at any time. Many of the local schools have had their inspection completed on time. SATs results were great, pupil attendance is brilliant and CM confirmed the curriculum has now been made bespoke to the pupils and the school following the catch-up from COVID. 

8. AOB
· DD mentioned that the car park potholes are becoming an issue again. CM advise that this is Lady Delves-Broughton’s land and is rented by the school so has no control over the condition of this. SD to approach local friendly chap RF to see if he can assist again.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]DD asked if the Pre-loved Uniform Sales be advertised with new starters families as the main stock held is for the smaller child. It was agreed that a Stay and Play event was a great opportunity to advertise this. The next one is 15/12. DD agreed to attend in person also. DD also agreed to set up an e-mail account specifically for Pre-Loved Uniform sales. CM agreed. Once created DD to advised SD what the e-mail address is. SD to then advise her Mum who will kindly create a flyer / order form / price list with the e-mail address on that can be handed out to parents. 

9. Date for the next meeting 
Wednesday 31st January 6:30pm at the Swan at Wybunbury 
Any agenda items for this meeting please e-mail Laura Hope (lollysewell@yahoo.co.uk) 

